
 
October 17, 2022 
 
Greetings in Christ, Gentlemen. 
 
We are living through an unprecedented moment in time, but what gives 
me hope is our equally unprecedented commitment to responding to the 
needs of our constituents – all those who depend on IOM for the highest level 
of quality communications.  
 
People worldwide have opened their hearts to help those needing to 
read/view the publications and media we release through our outreach. 
During and since the COVID tragedy, our ministry has expanded significantly. 
As you will read in our November Year End Board report, the numbers are 
mind-bending. However, there is a challenge.  
 
This challenge is basic. With the numbers increasing in outreach, our donor 
base no longer sustains the ministry costs required to service our growing 
need. Secondly, the need for proactive Board members is imperative. Our 
growth presses in on the need to have sound, Godly wisdom. In this, our Lord 
led me to add additional Board members. 
 
We welcome our new members, Rick Kratz & Jeff Brugmann. Your 
willingness to serve in this capacity is honorable and welcomed. Attached are 
the updated IOM ByLaws & ministry Articles. I request that all Board 
members review this updated document.  
 
The revision came from a two-week application process approved by the 
National Philanthropic Trust – the largest public trust corporation in the 
United States – 32 billion dollars annually. We were approved. IOM is now a 
donor base within their corporation. The application process was needed 
because a major donor keeps their trust fund within this organization. The 
first check from their Trust Fund is $2,000. Others will follow if and when the 
Trust owner deems it necessary. The best news is all who search the data 
records of NPT searching for supported donor-based nonprofits, our name 
will surface.  
 
Due to the recent woke policy changes in PayPal, our main online donor 
portal, we are moving to direct deposits. The corporation we are using is 

  



Stripe. We have been with them for years, primarily for the functionality of 
our Online School. We will keep our PayPal account open throughout 2023 
unless they cancel us due to misinformation. As for you and others, for those 
who wish to support our financial needs, use the link below from this day 
forward. Please review this portal page, and provide input, additions, or a 
simple approval.  
 
https://www.iomamerica.net/why-donate  
 
I am eternally grateful to each of you. We are also encouraged by all our 
donors, ministry partners, and prayer warriors.  
 
Please confirm that you have received this communication and read the 
content. This is an official Board filed communication. Thank you. 
 
-Stephen  
   

Dr. Stephen Phinney 
President & Founder 
IOM America | Identity Matters Worldview Institute  
End Times Documentary Film Project:  
https://www.iomamerica.net/end-times-conference  
www.WorldviewInstitute.center  
www.IOMAmerica.net  
www.IM-Worldview.Thinkific.com  
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